
 

 

SLPOA BOD Meeting Minutes 

July 16, 2020 

Dent Community Center  

 

Members Present:  GPM, GH, JK, TP, AS, RF & KR 

Members Absent:  None 

 

Gary Miller called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.   

 

(1) Gary introduced Kelsey Roth as a new director on the Star Lake Property Owners’ Association 

board.  The board welcomed Kelsey and thanked her for volunteering to be an active participant 

on the board.  Kelsey will replace Dave Kaser.  The SLPOA website will be updated to reflect this 

change. 

 

(2) The meeting minutes from June 11, 2020 were distributed and reviewed.  GPM made a motion 

to approve the minutes and JK seconded the motion; all were in favor. 

 

(3) Treasurer’s Report – JoLene reported that the balances in our accounts are as follows:  

$6,116.90 in checking, and $26,073.99 in the money market.  The total of both accounts is 

$32,190.89.  The funds dedicated for the Lake Protection Fund reported on 6-11-20 was 

$17,213.95.  The current balance for the LPF was not captured in the minutes, but will be 

updated at the next board meeting. 

  

(4) Membership Update – Jolene and Gail reported that the total number of paid memberships for 

the 2020-2021 membership year is 97.  There are 329 Star Lake Property Owners that are not 

currently paid members, and 138 of the 329 were paid members in 2019-2020.  Discussion 

regarding options to solicit membership payments was held.  Gary will prepare a letter that will 

be mailed to property owners that have not paid the 2020-2021 membership.  Included in the 

letter will be a list of the SLPOA accomplishments, a membership form, and a reply envelope. 

 

(5) The 2020 SLPOA Directory distribution was discussed.  To date, 60 directories have been 

delivered to members.  There are 172 members remaining.  If the directories are mailed, it will 

be approximately $2.00 or $2.20 for First Class postage depending on the final weight of the 

piece.  Since most of the membership is at their lake property this time of year, we discussed 

utilizing the board to personally deliver the directories to the members’ Star Lake property.  We 

also decided to utilize a door-hanger type bag and include a letter and membership form for 

those that have not paid the current membership dues.   The members that have already paid 

their dues will receive the directory along with the list of SLPOA accomplishments.  The goal is to 

have directories delivered by the end of July. 

 

(6) Gary shared a letter the he received from Jim Wolters of the Minnesota Department of Natural 

Resources in response to our questions and concerns pertaining to Star Lake’s Sunfish/Bluegill 

Fishery.  A copy of this letter and graphs provided are attached to the minutes.  The board 

discussed how to proceed and it was decided that we will survey the membership to get 



 

 

feedback on options.  Gary will craft the communication and distribute to the membership via 

email. 

 

(7) The Lake-scaping project for Lori Dunham Morton and Steve Kotzenmacher, 32688 401st St. was 

discussed.  Gail shared pictures of the completed project for the board to review.  JoLene issued 

a check for the second half ($1,000) of the grant.  Gail will deliver the final payment to the 

property owners.  All of the documentation for this project was provided to JoLene for a 

permanent record of compliance for the disbursement. 

 

(8) Dick discussed a request from a member to consider requesting the State Highway Department 

to reduce the speed limit to 35 MPH on Highway 108 from CR41 to the Public Access.  There 

have been safety concerns expressed by membership for this area due to the speed of vehicles, 

the increased number of driveways and roads, and incidents that have already occurred in this 

area.  Dick will continue to work on formalizing this request and report back next month. 

 

(9) Gary shared an article that was printed in the Pelican Rapids Press on June 25th regarding the 

Star Lake Concerned Citizens Group disbanding and donating their funds to the SLPOA 

specifically for the Lake Protection Fund.  It was a very positive article recognizing the work of 

the SLCCG and other groups for their support in the review process that concluded with the 

rescission of the proposed Star Lake Casino and Resort. 

 

(10) The annual picnic was discussed and it was decided that the picnic for 2020 would be cancelled 

due to COVID-19 concerns and safety or all potential attendees. 

 

(11) A recap of the Swamp Shark Tournament was shared by Gary (handout) and is attached.  Overall 

feedback from surveys was positive and participants enjoyed the event.   The board discussed 

the event and determined that we will plan to make this an annual event.  JoLene also will work 

with her graphic designers on a fish ruler that will have the Swamp Shark logo.  

 

(12) Board member recruiting was discussed.  We will have openings next year that will need to be 

filled. 

 

(13) Gary shared a letter that will be sent to Dave Kaser thanking him for his work on this board. 

  

(14)  Recap of action items: 

 

a. Order door hanger bags to be used for the Directories - JoLene 

b. Work on design of fish ruler - JoLene 

c. Prepare thank you notes and mail directories to advertisers - Gail 

d. Continue work to draft communication to State of Minnesota regarding speed limit on 

Hwy 108 from CR 41 and Public Access - Dick 

e. Prepare letter that will be sent to property owners to solicit membership payment - 

Gary 

f. Mail letters using Non-Profit bulk mailing permit – Gail 



 

 

g. Prepare email communication to membership regarding Sunfish concerns - Gary 

h. Prepare email communication to update membership on cancelation of picnic and other 

pertinent information. 

i. Prepare letter to be included with Directory distribution - Gary 

j. Prepare labels for Directory distribution and indicate on labels if membership for 2020-

2021 has not been paid.  Assign delivery assignments to board.  Gail 

k. Update website with board member change - Gary 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM.   The next board meeting will be August 20th at 6:30 and will be held 

at the home of JoLene and Mark Kerr. 

 

 

 

Gail Hagen 

Secretary, SLPOA 










